
November 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- Working through illness and injuries to keep the buildings clean. 
- Staff worked hard to get facilities cleaned for Fall Fest at LES and Veterans Day at DHS 

Maintenance 

- Gym Floor was refinished last week. 
- HVAC system at LES has been switched over to the Boiler 
- One vendor has been on site for bleacher cost replacement and a 2nd vendor will be on 

site next week. 

Property Acquisition 

- All revised BG-1s were accepted by KDE 
- The BG-1 for demolition of API and apartments was accepted by KDE. 
- Bonds were sold on November 8th and we should receive funds on Nov. 22nd 
- Still working on closing date for apartments and API properties. 

   

School Safety 

- SRO Brendel is reviewing all school maps and crisis plans.  He is working with 
administrators to update our plans. 

- SRO Brendel met with Regional safety leaders on Monday Nov. 7th. 
 

Transportation 

- The purchase of a new bus should be complete by the end of November. 
- We had 27 Extracurricular field trips in October. 
- We had 10 academic field trips in October. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Current Enrollment is 777 – 409 at LES and 368 at DHS. 
- There was 3 enrollments and 9 withdrawals in the month of October. 
- Attendance for the year is 91.73%.  LES is at 92.77%  DHS is at 90.58% 

 

 

 

 


